
From: AWR <AWR@fwc.gov.au>  

Sent: Friday, 3 March 2023 6:09 PM 

To: Tamsin Lawrence <Tamsin.Lawrence@ablawyers.com.au> 

Cc: Luis Izzo <luis.izzo@ablawyers.com.au>; Robert Gibson <rgibson@busways.com.au>; Alexa Kuzyk 

<Alexa.KUZYK@fwc.gov.au>; Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 

Subject: RE: Annual Wage Review - Copied State Awards 

 

 

OFFICIAL 
 

Dear Tamsin, 

 

The President has granted the request. 

 

Regards, 

 

David Rozenbes 

 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne, VIC, 3000 

PO Box 1994, Melbourne, Vic, 3001 

 

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 

and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 

This email was sent from Wurundjeri Woi Wurrung Country. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

From: Tamsin Lawrence <Tamsin.Lawrence@ablawyers.com.au>  

Sent: Friday, 3 March 2023 5:30 PM 

To: AWR <AWR@fwc.gov.au> 

Cc: Luis Izzo <luis.izzo@ablawyers.com.au>; Robert Gibson <rgibson@busways.com.au>; Alexa Kuzyk 

<Alexa.KUZYK@fwc.gov.au> 

Subject: Annual Wage Review - Copied State Awards 

 

Dear Sir/Madam  

 

We write in relation to proceedings associated with the Commission’s considerations of the 

treatment of copied state awards in the 2022-2023 Annual Wage Review and the directions 

issued by the Fair Work Commission on 13 December 2022. 

 

We act for Busways North West Pty Ltd in relation to the above matter.  

 

In paragraph [4] of the directions issued, the Commission provided interest parties with the 

opportunity to file reply submissions by 4pm on 3 March 2023.  

 

We write to respectfully request a short extension of time to file our reply materials to 

10:00am Monday, 6 March 2023. The reason for our request is in order to allow us to obtain 

additional instructions in relation to a position raised by the ACTU in their initial submission 

which we have not yet had the opportunity to do so.  

 

We do not envisage that the interests of any other interested party would be substantially 

prejudiced if the extension sought is granted.  

 

We sincerely apologise for the late notice of this request and thank the Commission for its 

consideration of this matter.  

 

Yours faithfully,  

Tamsin  

 

Tamsin Lawrence 

Senior Associate 

Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors 

 

13.08 13/200 Queen Street, Melbourne, VIC 3000 
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